Cycling Forum Meeting: 9th March 2004


Present, Councillor A. Salmon, Councillor Broughton, Stephen Lee (Development Services), Robert Alston, Peter Kidd (action plan).

Apologies:. Ben Coleman, Richard Alderson, Chris Trueblood, Rob Brock, Dick Venes (GMCC)





	Item
	Comments & Action Required
	Responsible Member/Officer
	Timing / detail

	Membership
	· Consider ways of attracting members particularly women and occasional cyclists. Look for a press release or article in Salford people.

· Write to existing membership for comments about forum arrangements, and review signage on access to meeting room.
	All members
	Ongoing

	Matters arising from last meeting

Irlam

Cycle gates

Rose beds

Inspection

Regent Road

Sustrans

Website

Cycle facility audits

Cycle parking

Bus tickets

Promotion
Bicycle friendly Charter


	· Contact with PCT PK chased a contact with the PCT, who has passed on details of a further contact who is working on a sustainable transport project.

· Irlam cycle path Steve Lee was able to report progress made below.

· Also 2 cycle gates in the area put up by Peel Holdings will be removed – there has been a delay but Salford has been assured they will be removed. 

· Rose beds (Irlam) – Steve Lee examined on site, will keep an eye on them not an obvious problem at the moment.

· The method of inspection (Irlam) - Drive by inspections are undertaken but every fourth inspection is on foot.

· Regent Road – the Chair commented how unpleasant a stretch of cycle way this is. The width of the nearside carriageway does allow for a cycle way, though unmarked, this was constructed in the 80’s and needs looking at, the option to pull the footway back would cost over £¼ m and the number of junctions would make this difficult and unsafe for cyclists, however the section will continue to look for ways of improving the passage of cyclists along the route.

· Darren has made contact with Sustrans and will endeavour to get someone to the next meeting in particular to discuss Route 6, which passes through Salford.

· Website – the Strategy isn’t on the website yet, but there is an opportunity to report broken pavements, trip hazards, and potholes. Peter also reported that access to the cycle forum papers is now possible via the web (although the search engine wont pick it up yet) 
· Darren taking part in cycle facility audits (latest in Sefton), Salford is due in September as part of COPECAT, and will allow the sharing of good practice between authorities.
· Programme of cycle parking facilities  - Steve brought a list of priority sites and additional sites  - this list will be circulated to members for comments and suggestions. The installations (a number of Sheffield stands) will take place in blocks with a possible press release to highlight the development. It is hoped that there will be sufficient funds to complete the additional sites as well as priorities

· Free bus ticket day - at the last meeting it was mentioned that due to the administrative problems issuing tickets on “in town without my car day” a further day was planned – PK chased this with GMPTE, but because the tickets were date stamped they were not planning anything – PK to chase with First Bus who issued the tickets – but really this is for another forum.

· Cycle promotion – chase with Mashsa possibility of an event alongside the triathlon though there were concerns expressed at to the available room at the quays.

· Bicycle friendly Charter – to pursue where this is up to and the Chair is prepared to follow up with the leader for a signature.


	PK

Check & Report back

SL

DF/SL

PK

PK

SL

PK

PK

PK / Cllr Salmon


	As soon as possible

June

Ongoing

Ongoing

Ongoing

March

To chase and sort as soon as possible

Will circulate list.

Will keep forum informed of progress.

PK to Chase progress with Chris Trueblood and Chair to approach leader.

	Cycle Parking
	· In addition to the above Parking item it was pointed out that cycle parking would be considered on applications for new build on major projects such as the LIFT centres and the Justice Centre. Also the Chair mentioned that forum members will can view planning applications on the website and can comment on the provision (or absence of) cycle parking. Every avenue should be explored to promote parking provisions.
	
	

	Cycle Scheme provision for Irlam area
	· Steve brought to the meeting a consultation document revealing plans for the replacement of the existing single cycle track with a purpose built 3m wide shared routeway for cycles and pedestrians, sourced from capital funds. Discussions took place about specific points along the route, hazards and possible changes. This is still a feasibility study and member’s comments are welcome, though they must be with Steven Lee within the next three weeks.
	PK 

SL
	To share details with members

To investigate the extent of yellow lines at peel green end of the route

	Future schemes
	· AT the next meeting Steven will advise the forum of a scheme for cyclists and pedestrians on the Peel Green roundabout. Steven would like to be able to bring a scheme for discussion to each forum meeting in the future.
	SL 
	Ongoing

	Liverpool street
	· Members asked whether some appropriate barrier could be developed along Liverpool street to separate cyclist from the traffic this would be very difficult to achieve as any physical barrier could prove to be an additional hazard and Vibraline, (the textured line along a motorway hard shoulder) is hazardous to motorbikes and cyclists. Steven Lee will investigate options.
	SL
	Ongoing

	Cleavely track
	· Peter attended a meeting on 2nd Feb with officers from the Arts and Leisure division, representatives of the athletic club, the triathlon club, Cycle projects and Paul Evans of British Cycling to discuss a funding bid from the Active England Initiative for multi activity environments. The Cleavely Track is being refurbished in the summer, but further monies are being sought to improve the surrounding area. By the end of March group will present a prioritised wish list of costed projects for the development of the area including a BMX track, a racing circuit, routes with access for disabled cyclists and cycle parking.

· Paul Evans also asked for ideas for the potential creation of a cycling club dealing with all types of cycling based at Cleavely track.  The forum will give its full support, but do not see this as a part of its remit.
	
	

	Any Other Business
	· Members asked about the traffic light sequence out side the civic centre which is unaffected by cyclists. Steven Lee will investigate the type and frequencies of the detection loop used and report back.

· Leaflet – Peter wondered if it would be a potential area for the forum to consider developing a leaflet for cyclists containing general information and advice. - Will raise with Road Safety section to see if they currently have or plan anything similar.
	SL

PK
	June meeting

To speak to Road safety and report back.




Date of future meetings:
 8th  
June 2004 at 7pm





14th
September 2004 at 7pm






 7th  
December 2004 at 7pm



























Scrutiny Support Officer – Peter Kidd


� HYPERLINK "mailto:Peter.kidd@salford.gov.uk" ��mailto:Peter.kidd@salford.gov.uk�


0161 793 3322








